# NNJR BoT - 05/17/2016

Meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM at Brio Tuscan Grill.

Board Members present: Brandon Fetch (BF), Chris Mosley (CM), Butch O'Connor (BO), Larry "JR" Malone (LM), Mark Labbancz (ML), Matt Rooke (MR), Peter Schneider (PS), Jason Evangelista <u>Guests present</u>: none

#### **OLD Business**

- May 22nd rally sponsorship(CM)
- Inventory of Committee Equipment by May 31<sup>st</sup>(PS,BO,BF,CM)
- Do a video for our region of in car. (MR) (LM)will send some video In the works
- IT issues to be taking care of (Email and other issues) (MR & BF)
- Add Butchs Gmail account to Peter & mailer (MR & BF) Working on it
- Creation of a draft Schedule for the Mini-Con (PS)
- June 11th Bowling party as a family event(LSM,CM) <u>Still pending for survey results</u>
- Swag was sold 153.00 at the last solo

## Treasurer's Report (JE)

- SCCA Region credit card for Brandon (JE)
- Confirm membership is going to TD back(JE)

#### RE

Driver region Rep is now Butch

## Race Report (CM)

- NE Divisional NJMP 80 as of today registered
- NE Divisional Palmer 120+ cars
- Limerock is after NJMP
- Driver region Rep is now Butch
- Motion Open communication with Poconos for 2017 event Motion BO Second PS all in favor

## Social Media (MR)

- Perry updated event list and articles and results
- Facebook is doing great on ads with a great targeted audience
- NE Divisional NJMP post on our page
- 20.00 For solo event this weekend
- Need to find out what do we need to get people to come out and be more social through constant contact to also include "June 11<sup>th</sup>" question also question for Rally (ACT - MR)

## Social Report (LSM)

- Light turnout at awards Party facility was accommodating Food was excellent
- General consensus of the BOT this will be the place for future Worker awards

#### Solo Report (ML,LM)

- Pa system is on its last legs
- Timing board out for repaired
- 165 registered drivers for the last solo
- Each driver got 6 runs
- Solo sold 21 shirts @ \$210.00 Cash given To CM to give to JE
- Monmouth Park lot is still in the works
- Research On having Solo @ Poconos
- Getting more shirts & hat for next event with CM
- Received wrist bands from Peter from storage
- Motion Bar code scanner and Printer \$400.00 Request to speed up events ML,BO passed unanimously

## Rally Report (PS)

- (CM) confirmed the use of the dealership for the start of the rally.
- This weekend capped at 30
- Blasting Rally list for event
- Alpha rally computers getting ad on email in exchange for their assistance
- Future Rally's July 24, Sept 10, Oct 9 (tentative) & Dec 4<sup>th</sup> (Toys for Tots)
- Peter has Pins for Walter
- 45 year pins 10 needed to be ordered

## Member Communications Report (WH)

• None given

#### **New Business**

 Butch talked about Rallycross events possibly to start one for our region Question added to survey

Meeting adjourned BF & 2<sup>nd</sup> BO at 9:10 Pm all in favor